
 
 

March 31, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger 
Chairwoman Granger 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C.  20515 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C.  20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: I am requesting funding for General Aviation 

Terminal Modernization at Pangborn Memorial Airport (EAT) in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is Chelan Douglas Regional Port Authority, located at One Campbell Parkway, 

Suite A, East Wenatchee, WA 98802.  

The funding would be used for airport improvements. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer 

funds because it will provide sufficient apron space for aircraft, ensuring aircraft are able to safely 

navigate the apron and taxiways upon arrival and departure.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 U.S.C. 

47100 et seq.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Kim Schrier, M.D. 

Member of Congress 


